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The United States Government Task 
Force encourages everyone to 
follow the CDC recommendations of 
self-isolation, physical distancing 
and wearing masks. EAA Chapter 
766 will hold virtual meetings in 
place of the in-person monthly 
meetings. Michael Jones will 
facilitate the meetings and will send 
out emails with directions to the 
members. The meetings will be held 
the 3rd Monday at 6:00 p.m. 

Please “like” EAA Chapter 766 Sheboygan Falls WI         

Sheboygan County Memorial Airport - KSBM

(920) 467-6151
After hours (920) 207-9126

Airplane Maintenance
Mike and Troy
(920) 467-8611

Elevation - 755.2 ft.   CTAF/UNICOM - 122.7   Pattern Attitude - 1555.2 ft.   Wind Indicator - Yes

Runway 4 / 22  (037 / 217  Magnetic)
Dimensions - 6800 x 100 ft.
Surface - Grooved Concrete

Traffic Pattern - Left

Runway 13 / 31   (132 / 312  Magnetic)
Dimensions - 5002 x 75 ft.

Surface - Asphalt
Traffic Pattern - Left



EAA Chapter 766 
 

Meeting Minutes-Online Membership Meeting 
Monday 11/16/2020 

 
Opening 

The November online membership meeting of EAA Chapter 766 was called to 
order at 7:00 p.m. Monday 11/16/2020. 

Present- 12 participants 
Approval of Agenda-Approved by Majority 
Approval of Minutes-October minutes were approved by the Board.  
 
Officers Reports 
President – Dan Dominguez 

No report - able to join midway through meeting. Will note at AHC Board 
meeting that EAA 766 representative to the Board will be Anton Kolar. 

  
Vice-President – Mike Jones 

Calls and leads the meeting- Solicits Officers / Directors reports and confirms 
elections will occur at this meeting. 

 
Treasurer – James Fintelmann  

 Reported current financial status. 
 

Secretary – Kyle Hokel   
 October minutes approved and distributed with Newsletter. 

 
Membership – Luiz Cordeiro - No report 
 
Activities – Dave Rudd- No report –. 
 
Program – Dan Miller   

No report- Position will be open beginning January 2021.  
 

Newsletter/ Web – Bruce Becker 
Confirms Newsletter distribution and solicits any aviation related topics that might 
be of interest to be forwarded for inclusion. 

  
Young Eagles – Bridgett Neu 

  - No Report 
Old Business / Open Issues 

Membership Holiday Meeting Proposed - January 16th or 23rd 2021- Response 
has been minimal. Of seven replies, only four indicate interest in the idea of a 
party. 
-D Rudd informs us; Three Men and a Grill could cater a Holiday party.  They require 2- 
week advance notice. The following 3 options of service are available. 
1) Distribute food through servers 
2) Box lunch  
3) Self-serve; however, must use gloves, and hand sanitizer, etc.  in conjunction with the 
event. 



 
Comments from membership include – “If only 25-30 % of membership is interested then 
why not cancel or delay?” Therefore, proposed and approved by the membership to 
delay a gathering until summer and re-assess the conditions under which an event could 
happen. 
 
- T-28 G. Valenstein notes that the T-28 is relocated to front of AHC and fixed to 

concrete base. Thanks to Dave Rudd for the follow-through action to complete the 
setting. 

- Elections-  
o S. Minster proposes all current position-holders be retained for the next 

terms. Motion is seconded and approved by majority. 
o Tony Kolar is nominated to be the appointee for AHC representative. -

Approved 
o Program Director is open. Agreed that during Covid situation, its OK to leave 

open for now. As we return to in-person meetings at some future time, then 
pursue filling the position. 

New Business 
 

-Would like to consider a Welcome Home event for the DC-3. Contact DC-3 
Society for possible Fly-In event. Consider additional military support/display of 
related aircraft? 
-DC-3 is secured for Winter storage on the ramp. 
-Rudd notes that our chapter should consider assembling and providing to EAA 
OSH a blue Adirondack chair to showcase us and support Airventure. Looking for 
volunteers. EAA OSH has plans available. Any volunteers? 
-Chapter Activity -Rudd will contact Paul Wolter about a future chapter activity; a 
tour of the Wolter hangar. Stay tuned. 
-Dan Dominguez suggests that officers/directors recognition pins and certificates 
be dropped off at AHC where recipients can collect. Then verbal recognition 
would be made at December or January 2021 meeting. 
-W&W 2021 marks 30th Anniversary of the event. Group agrees we should plan 
for W&W 2021, notify other stakeholders of our intent. Ensure announcements 
re: W&W get to, WI DOT Fly-IN event calendar, various aviation flying clubs, 
surrounding airports and management through distribution of posters, etc. 
Assess, as event date approaches, if still feasible. 
 

SBM Activities – Matt Grenoble –  
No report- 

Agenda for Next Meeting- TBD 
Adjournment 

Meeting timed out by WEBEX at 7:50 p.m. 
 
 
The December 21, 2020 virtual meeting will begin at 6 PM 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: Kyle Hokel   
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Election of Officers, Directors and Coordinators 
for 2021 

 
 
The elections of Officers, Directors and Coordinators of EAA Chapter 
766 was held at the November membership meeting Monday, November 
16, 2020. The virtual WEBEX meeting was facilitated by Michael Jones.  
 
The Secretary and Treasurer positions were voted on and will hold the 
office for a two year term. All other directors and coordinators were voted 
on and will hold for their position for a one year term. The office of 
President and Vice-President will be voted on next year. The AHC 
Representative has been appointed by the EAA Chapter 766 President. 
 
All members of the EAA Chapter 766 with EAA membership are eligible for 
the positions of officer, director and coordinator. The following list 
represents the newly elected members holding the corresponding 
positions. 
 
 
Chapter Officers, Directors and Coordinators 
 
President:    Dan Dominguez  (2020-22) 
Vice-President:   Michael Jones (2020-22) 
Secretary:    Kyle Hokel  (2021-23) 
Treasurer:     Jim Fintelmann (2021-23) 
 
Membership:   Luiz Corderio 
Activities:    Dave Rudd 
Programs:    (Vacant) 
Young Eagles:   Bridgitt Neu 
Newsletter Editor/Web:  Bruce Becker 
AHC Representative:  Tony Kolar  
 
 

Newly elected officers, directors and coordinators will take office January 1, 2021. 
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2020 Events at EAA Chapter 766 and AHCW 
 
All EAA Chapter 766 events at AHCW are cancelled until further notice 
due to COVID-19 (keeping our members, their families and guests 
safe). Please check for any updates at https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa766 
 
IMC Club Safety Meeting (1st Monday of each month) - Postponed 
 Tony Kolar, CFII and Dave Rudd, IMC Club Coordinator 
 
VMC Club Safety Meeting (2nd Monday of each month) - Postponed 
        Laurie Probst, AGl and Bridgett Nottestad Neu, VMC Club Coordinator 
 
Membership Meeting (3rd Monday of each month) - Virtual 

Virtual meetings at 6 pm CDT. Facilitated by Michael Jones 
 
 
Saturday Morning Hanger Talk with Coffee at the AHC 

 
EAA Chapter 766 has “Hanger Talk” with coffee and sweets every 
Saturday morning from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. at the Aviation Heritage Center. 
Whether you fly-in or drive, everyone is welcome.  
 
 

EAA Chapter 766 Membership 
 

EAA Chapter 766 currently has 49 members. If you know of someone who 
is interested in joining, please contact our Membership Director, Luiz 
Cordeiro at lcordeiro@att.net or 920-457-4590. The application form can be 
found at the Chapter 766 Membership Page on our new website - 
https://chapters.eaa.org/EAA766/Chapter-766-Membership  
 
 

New EAA Chapter 766 Member 
 

Please welcome Luke Kroneck to EAA Chapter 766. He is a high school 
student from Plymouth, WI. Luke would like to learn to fly, build aircraft, 
restore aircraft and is willing to volunteer for Chapter events and activities. 
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The T-28 Trojan Moved to the AHC  
 

On November 4, 2020, the T-28 Trojan was moved and secured in place in 
front of the Aviation Heritage Center. All the volunteers’ time and efforts on 
the restoration of the T-28 will be displayed at its new home. 
 

         
 

Photos Submitted by Luiz Cordeiro 
 
The T-28 was set in place by a few EAA chapter members. The bricks 
have been laid in place by Tom of M & K Landscape Services. Tom and 
his crew completed the finishing touches (including the signs and mulch). 
EAA Chapter 766 and the Aviation Heritage Center would like to thank the 
owner of M & K  Landscape Services, JOHN MUEHLBAUER, for taking on 
this project, again. 

 

                     
 

Information and photos submitted by Dave Rudd 
 
 

EAA Chapter 766 2020 Holiday Party Postponed 
 
At the November 16 Chapter meeting, attendees agreed to postpone the 
Chapter Holiday Party to a future date for the safety of the members and 
their families.  
 
 

December EAA Webinars 
 
Click on the following URL to view the EAA December webinars. 
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars 
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Memory Table Re-stained and Letters Re-painted 
 
The wooden memory picnic table at the Aviation Heritage Center (AHC) 
has been re-stained and the letters re-painted. The words on the table are 
“In Loving Memory of Paul Riddle, Scott Roberts, Vance Roberts, Michael 
Borzcik”. EAA Chapter 766 and the AHC would like to thank BOB WOOD 
for the excellent job!  
 

 
 

Photo Submitted by Al Schafer 
 
 
 

Sporty’s celebrates 15 years on YouTube 
with even more videos 

 
Sporty’s is celebrating 15 years on YouTube by offering even more videos. 
More than 150 new videos have been uploaded so far in 2020, ranging 
from in-depth product reviews and technical how-tos to flight training tips 
and webinar recordings, according to Sporty’s officials. 
“Pilots have responded, with the channel receiving over 3.6 million views in 
less than a year,” officials add. “Our goal is to give pilots the inspiration and 
information they need to keep flying safe, affordable, and fun.” 
 
Sporty’s YouTube channel is organized into multiple playlists, including: 
Video Tip of the Week, Ask a Sporty’s CFI, Product PIREPs,& Touch & Go. 
How-to videos for using radios, ADS-B receivers, and E6Bs 
Flight Simulators and Webinars. There are plenty of fun flying videos, too,  
 
Sporty’s hosted a “virtual airshow” this summer with product specials, 
contests, and new videos. This playlist includes product demos from select 
Sporty’s partners and even an airshow routine from legendary pilot Patty 
Wagstaff. This video, shot with an interactive 360° camera, has quickly 
become one of the most popular videos on Sporty’s channel. 
 
https://generalaviationnews.com/2020/11/19/sportys-celebrates-15-years-on-youtube-with-even-more-
videos/#more-968369 
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Volunteer to Facilitate December Chapter Meeting 
 

Michael Jones is unable to facilitate the December meeting. A volunteer 
from EAA Chapter 766 is needed. Michael will help the member set it up. 
Please contact Michael at mjones@jonesys-place.com 
 
 

FAA FAASTeam – Aviation Safety 
 
Avoiding Adverse Drug Interactions 

 

Impairment from medication, particularly the over the counter (OTC) 
medication, is cited as a factor in many general aviation accidents. A 
2011 study by the FAA Civil Aerospace Medical Institute’s Toxicology 
Lab found that drugs/medications were found in 570 fatal accident 
pilots (42 percent of 1,353 autopsies). Ninety percent of those pilots 
were flying under 14 CFR Part 91. It’s important for pilots also to 
consider possible adverse reactions when taking more than one 
drug. Read more on this important topic on the FAA’s blog. 
 
 
Sheboygan County Municipal Airport Newsletter 

 
Click on the following for the latest Airport Newsletter  

by Matthew Grenoble 
 

http://mailchi.mp/62a531105df5/october-2020-airport-newsletter 
 

 
Aviation History Through Film at the AHC 

 
An Educational and Enlightening Journey led by instructor, Dan Miller 

Second Friday of each month 
Doors open at 6:30pm   Classes begin at 7pm 

Cost: $2 per night or $20/annually, payable at first session 
2020 Aviation Heritage Center of Wisconsin Movie Night Schedule 

 
Aviation History Through Film will be postponed until further notice 
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EAA Chapter Video Magazine 
 

In November’s Chapter Video Magazine, Charlie Becker announced 
EAA’s newest virtual event, Homebuilders Week, and the resumption of 
EAA SportAir Workshops, both happening in January 2021. He notes 
that EAA’s B-17, Aluminum Overcast, had a successful tour stop in 
Cedar Rapids, Iowa. Charlie continues with a last-call reminder to enter 
the chapter drawing for the Lincoln TIG Welder Contest, provides details 
on the EAA Barnstorming Deal of the month, and explains how to earn 
Chapter Recognition credits by attending EAA’s Virtual Chapter 
Leadership Training Webinars. He notes that there have been changes 
to the 2020 Chapter Recognition program, a chapter renewal email will 
be arriving in inboxes in November, as well as chapter service award 
pins and certificates. Charlie concludes with the announcement of a new 
Adirondack chair program chapters can take part in to be recognized at 
the Blue Barn during EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2021.  
 
In addition, there is a feature video collection and Hints for 
Homebuilders section on the video site, which includes a variety of 
interest areas. There you can pick which video in each category you 
want to show that month, and you’ll have the ability to download those 
videos.  

 
DOWNLOAD CHAPTER VIDEO MAGAZINE  

CONTENT  

 

 
 

Volunteer Needed for Adirondack Chair Build 
 
Dave Rudd has purchased the wood for building the Adirondack chair. 
EAA Chapter 766 is offering an opportunity for a volunteer to build the 
chair in a safe environment.  The chair will be recognized in the Blue 
Barn during EAA AirVenture 2021. Please contact Dave at 
daverudd63@gmail.com for more information. 
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Future Membership Meetings 
January 18, 2021 Virtual meeting at 7 pm  
February 15, 2021 Virtual meeting at 7 pm

December 2020
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Newsletter Submissions 
Please send news, original articles and/or photos by email to: 

joepilot766@gmail.com 

Acceptable format for text is WORD, EXCEL and PAGES. The editor 
reserves the right to edit text or adjust layout to meet newsletter format 
requirements. Photos should be submitted in JPG or JPEG file format 
and of high resolution with a minimum of 3 megapixels. Deadline for 
submission is the 20th of month prior to publish month.  

Disclaimer  
Be aware that as always, in past, present and future, any communications issued by 
Experimental Aircraft Association, Chapter 766, regardless of format, and/or media used, 
includes, but is not limited to, this newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is presented only in 
the context of a clearing-house of ideas, opinion, and personal experience accounts. Anyone 
using ideas, opinions, information, etc., does so at their own risk. Therefore, no liability is 
expressed or implied by the Experimental Aircraft Association, Chapter 766, or any of its 
members. Any event announced and/or listed herein, except as noted, is done as a matter of 
information and does not constitute approval, sponsorship, control, or endorsement of said 
event.  
Members of Chapter 766 of the Experimental Aircraft Association publish this newsletter for 
the use, education and enjoyment of the members and others to whom it is provided. No claim 
is made for technical accuracy of material presented. Editorial content is the opinion of the 
contributor and does not reflect the position of Chapter 766 or the Experimental Aircraft 
Association.  

EAA Chapter 766 Earns 
EAA Silver Recognition  

for 2019 
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